
Hextable Parish Council

Minutes of Hextable Parish Council Facilities Committee held on 5th October 2016, commencing at 10.30am at The Parish Office, College Road, Hextable.


PRESENT

In the Chair


Councillor D Morris
Committee Members
          C Bower, E Kattenhorn & E Leaver 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

None
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST




None
Update on Previous Minutes

Update given by Chairman 
Hextable Village Pre-school – The new committee will be taking over at the pre-school soon. The pre-school manager has sent a letter to the Parish Clerk regarding some requirements that Ofsted have set them. 
Resolved

that the Facilities Committee allow the request but will review it in 3 months,

16/0730

and again in 6 months. Subject to receiving no complaints from users of the




Gardens.

 
Proposed by Cllr Morris. Seconded by Cllr Bower.

                               Unanimous
Parish Complex – members discussed the Labour Party Sentinel in respect to the Village Hall, which has been delivered to all houses in Hextable. Notices have been removed by the Clerk from the scout notice wall in the village hall due to the nature of the notice.
Resolved

that the Village Hall Committee write to the scouts with regards to the frequent

16/0731

abuse of the notice wall, advising that the notice space will be reduced and



offering an alternative way to display their notices.

Proposed by Cllr Morris. Seconded by Cllr Kattenhorn.

                               Unanimous

The flat tenant has requested a new carpet be fitted in the hall and lounge.

Resolved

that a new carpet be fitted at a cost of no more than £670.

16/0732

Proposed by Cllr Morris. Seconded by Cllr Kattenhorn.

                               Unanimous
Unauthorised encampments – Cllr Morris advised the committee that the Clerk is advised by SDC and other Clerks about unauthorised encampments and when they are due to be moved on. We were advised to lock up all open spaces during September when the nearby encampments were being moved.
455

Cllr Morris received a call from a gentleman stating he was a representative of the Beavers and demanding to have the gates at Hextable Gardens unlocked, she explained the reason why they were locked and that the Clerk had advised the scout contact of this and that no vehicular access would be allowed until further notice to safeguard the gardens and buildings from intrusion. The gentleman was quite abusive to Cllr Morris, and therefore the next day the Clerk wrote to the scouts advising them abusive telephone calls would not be tolerated. They have since written back denying that the gentleman was talking as a representative but could possibly have been a parent. The Clerk will continue to take the same action whenever our buildings and open spaces are in danger of intrusion by unauthorised encampments.
Next meeting 18th January 2016 immediately following the Open Spaces Committee Meeting
The meeting closed at 11.25am
Chairman
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